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"The Catholic religion is grounded in the tradition that
comes to us from Christ and the apostles. But what is tradition?
Maestro Aurelio Porfiri sheds light on this important question by
examining the four pillars of tradition: authority, obedience,
antiquity, and continuity. Perhaps it takes a 
  
  
maestro
  
 steeped in musical history to illuminate the deeper aspects of
tradition. This Maestro Porfiri does with many valuable insights
taken from musicians, philosophers, theologians, and the sacred
Council of Trent. He also examines the origins of words associated
with tradition."

  
  


  
Robert L. Fastiggi, Ph.D., Professor of Dogmatic Theology,
Sacred Heart Major Seminary, Detroit, Michigan, USA
  
  


  

  
"In this day and age of "cancel culture," the  foundations of
Western civilization, and of Catholic Church are under assault.
There are those who would have us break our ties with the past,
whether religious, philosophical, cultural, literary, artistic,
etc.  To them, it is as if what antiquity has bequeathed to us is
no longer true, or that it no longer has relevance to the life and
progress of modern man. However, in his essay on the "four pillars
of Tradition," 
  
Non nova, sed noviter
  
, Aurelio Porfiri provides an excellent, well-written,
masterful exposition on the importance, continued relevance, and
necessity of tradition for the life of man in our world today.
Porfiri's work is a timely warning that we forsake the importance
of tradition at our own peril. His essay is also a rallying cry, a
reminder that tradition is 'as much about the future than it is the
past.' Indeed, as Porfiri argues so eloquently, tradition is "not
an impediment to progress;" rather, it is, as he ably demonstrates,
"indispensible" to it. I fully recommend this booklet on the "four
pillars of Tradition" to Catholic and non-Catholic alike, and
indeed, to anyone who cares about the future."

  
 


  
Steven O’Reilly writes for the blog RomaLocutaEst.com. He is
author of the historical-fiction novel, PIA FIDELIS: The Two
Kingdoms, set in the time of the Arian crisis and the rise of
Julian the Apostate.  He is also the author of Valid? The
Resignation of Pope Benedict XVI.
  
  


  

  
“The best way to answer the question “What is tradition?” is to
translate it into “Why have tradition? What value does it have?” A
great majority answers that it has none; a smaller minority answers
it is for nostalgia’s sake; Porfiri answers that our lives depend
on it. He says tradition deepens a person, protects his future, and
is worthy of trust because it makes a life more capable of
producing bountiful fruits.“

  
 


  
David W. Fagerberg, Professor Emeritus, University of Notre
Dame, Notre Dame, Indiana, USA
  
  


  

  
“An accomplished musician and academic, Porfiri composes a
robust and resounding intellectual apologia for tradition drawing
on Scripture, history, patristics, philosophy, theology,
literature, and music. Like a virtuoso, the author dazzles the
reader with a dynamic treatment of the themes and hammers out a
template for grounding faithful Catholics on the four pillars of
authority, obedience, antiquity, and continuity. As someone steeped
in the tradition of classical music, I was both intellectually
stimulated and spiritually warmed by the polyphonic intertextuality
of Porfiri's marvelous little jewel.”

  
  


  
Jules Gomes
, BA, BD, MTh, PhD (Cantab), Journalist and biblical
scholar, Rome Correspondent Church Militant/St. Michael's Media

 
  


  

  
“Only a few letters differentiate "tradition" from
"traditionalism", yet their meanings can be worlds apart. This work
presents a cogent explanation of the four pillars of "tradition"
which helps to distinguish it from "traditionalism" and provides a
useful reference point for an informed and intelligent discussion
on the subject.”

  
 


  
Fr. José Mario Mandia, Adjunct Assistant Professor, University
of Saint Joseph, Macau
  
  


  

  
“Like a good conductor with an agile baton,  Maestro Porfiri
takes us for a walk, to the rhythm of an 
  
andante
  
, through some of the most delicate issues that today afflict
the conscience of Catholics who want to persevere in the faith,
always echoing the teachings of the Magisterium.”

  
 


  
José Antonio Ureta is a senior member of the Plinio Corrêa de
Oliveira Institute of Saint Paul in Brazil
  
  


  

  
“Maestro Aurelio Porfiri gives fresh voice to what the renowned
historian Jaroslav Pelikan observed, in a broader context, forty
years ago: "To be tone-deaf to the tradition is, therefore, to be
unable to hear the voices of the past or the present—or of the
future." This little testimonial to the Church’s living Tradition
is an important reminder that authentic progress—in science, in the
arts, in philosophy and theology—requires disciplined engagement
with, and not rejection of, the treasury of resources that are the
gift of the past.”

  
  


  
Fr. Thomas Kocik, Author, 
The Fullness of Truth: Catholicism and the World’s Major
Religions
  
  


  

  
“Tradition is essential to a right-ordered, and a peaceful,
international order.  That is because tradition, rightly
understood, properly orients the person in space and time by
unifying one with all who went before, and giving reason for those
who come after.  Tradition gives man the essentials of culture
which is a condition for the growth in maturity while providing a
peaceful means by which to relate with other peoples and cultures. 
With tradition, one is given his place in the Universe and is able
to begin to comprehend God while making sense of history. Dr.
Aurelio Porfiri’s book concisely and authoritatively sets forth the
principles that make tradition of vital importance, while
explaining the ongoing vitality of tradition in the human
experience.  Societies and relations cannot be right-ordered
without tradition, and Dr. Porfiri’s book makes the case not just
for the preservation and defense of tradition, but explains why it
is a mandate. 
  
Non Nova, Sed Noviter
  
 should be on everyone’s bookshelf, and especially it should be
read and understood by the leadership of any society.”

  
 


  
--David Wemhoff, JD, LLM in International and Comparative Law,
OP; author of “John Courtney Murray, Time/Life, and the American
Proposition”; former adjunct professor of American Constitutional
Law
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Talking about tradition always gives rise to subtle fascination,
investing us at the same time with a special responsibility. We are
dealing, in fact, with something that cannot be encapsulated within
a formal definition and cannot even be grasped by the simple words
of a book: Tradition, from the Latin verb 
  

trādere
  

, that is, “to hand down,” “to transmit,” can be understood as that
which is transmitted from generation to generation in an ideal
continuity that does not stop despite the solemn advance of
history; moreover, however, Tradition also has a metaphysical
dimension because it is the channel of communication that binds God
to humanity over the centuries, a continuous unfolding of the Truth
that manifests itself in an experience of Grace, which, in the
words of the great bishop of Hippo, is “Beauty so ancient, Beauty
so new.”
  

    
[1]
  

  
  This particular transcendental afflatus is even more difficult
to understand today. For the most part, the world in which we live,
in the thunderous events and the communicational deluge of the
existential infosphere, does not find the time to stop to look at
what it is, to reflect on itself, on History, on Ideas, on the
profound meaning of life, still less on God, and it is in this way
that the best of what we all find ourselves experiencing is left by
the wayside. The word Tradition is almost automatically associated
with a feeling of unease, referring to something stale and now
obsolete, a set of ways of thinking and practices that belong to
the past and are sometimes reinvoked as memories of ancient popular
imagination. As we can see, the first is a definition that contains
a depth of meaning and is open, a source of enrichment; the second,
on the other hand, expresses closure, mistrust, invariance,
refusal. In the former, the new generations are enriched by the
testimony and wisdom of their predecessors, immersing themselves in
a much greater sacredness than what is measurable by methodology
and calculation, and it is also a source of inspiration for new
ideas and answers that are always suitable in the passing of time,
while in the latter, it seems to be trapped in a labyrinth, the
discomfort of which is amplified in today’s social context.
  
  This book by Aurelio Porfiri is born with the intention of
giving renewed lustre to the authentic value of Tradition, starting
from the four pillars, as he defines them, or the four concepts
that are of fundamental importance to his—and others’—personal
experience. Testimony is at the heart of this work, because it is
the best pedagogy towards others and towards oneself; a story of
inner life that is given to the reader as an example of commitment
to a life lived in Tradition and for Tradition, insofar as it is
lived in the personal commitment to research and to improvement in
the constant deepening of the thousand facets that the divine Face
takes along the steps of the journey of each of us. In the pages of
this book, it is possible to find, in my opinion, two approaches,
or, indeed, life experiences: firstly, there will be those who, not
coming from the so-called “world of Tradition”, will find an
interesting compendium of doctrinal and non-doctrinal concepts and
the characters of exemplary men, typical cases on which to reflect,
and it will be precisely this first type of reader who will be able
to carry out the work of remodelling their life based on newly
discovered fascinations and breakthroughs in their hearts;
secondly, there will be the reader who already knows about the
author’s journey and will therefore easily understand it,
experiencing it “from the inside” as a personal journey in the
review of their own experience and in the reconsideration, which at
that point becomes obligatory, of the coherently realized works in
a sort of examination of conscience, gently accompanied by the
disclosure of the author’s interiority.
  
  A further hope that I would like to express is that this book
could be a little treasure for the youngest readers who come from
circumstances that, in the majority of cases, are not very
“traditional” and tend to look towards the future, as is only right
for the next generations. In looking to tomorrow, letting oneself
be seized by the beauty of what never goes out of fashion and
constantly calls man back to his spiritual dimension is, in my
opinion, indispensable. Many of the problems that we have to deal
with in these years of complex trials and tribulations find their
source in the oblivion of the verticality that belongs to the very
essence of man, whose image and likeness to the divine can never be
replaced by mortuary simulacra made of data and virtuality. An
education in Tradition is, in this sense, the genuine antidote to
diseases of the soul, causes of those of the body and of the entire
social organism, the latter of which is too often overwhelmed by
the disordered attempts at a progress that preaches the sanity of
materiality while forgetting the health—that is, the salvation—of
the soul, thus ending up betraying the goal of moving slightly
further ahead in the historical cycle and trapping existence
instead of liberating it, as was proclaimed.
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